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Trees adorned in splendid 

Hues of orange and gold, 

Autumn days grown shorter, 

North winds turning cold. 

Knowingly creation 

Seems to be aware 

God’s promise of the seasons 

Is proof that He is there. 

Verily creation 

Invites us to recall 

Now with a grateful heart 

God has supplied it all. 
anonymous 

Happy Thanksgiving 



TERRY’S THOUGHTS 

 

As I sit here, at my desk, to begin the process of unpacking all that took place at 

our Annual Meeting I find myself still overwhelmed by the presence of the Holy 

Spirit.  The Spirit manifested itself through several small yet power ways 

throughout the day.   

 

First, I saw the Spirit move through the cooperation of Little River Baptist 

Church, our host church.  Little River bent over backwards to assist in the de-

tails of producing an Annual Meeting and did so with a joyful attitude.  Unfortunately, Pastor 

Marc Reynolds was unable to attend and tend to the details due to sickness, however, because of 

his leadership at Little River the members stepped up and served the association with grace and 

a “you got it” attitude.  Secondly, the Spirit moved among the pastors and messengers attending 

our meeting.  From the reports, business, fellowship, and the concluding worship time there was 

a spirit of cooperation clearly witnessed.  Third, the worship team from North Greenville Uni-

versity and Dr. Chris Schofield were the perfect combination to usher us into the presence of the 

Lord to hear what He had to say to us.   

 

One of our guests from the Pennsylvania partnership said, “This meeting was nothing like I ex-

pected.”  Meaning he expected just a time of business and boring reports.  He went on to say, 

“Instead this meeting was one of the best meetings, in terms of our spirit and attitudes of coop-

eration, that he had ever been a part of.”  I believe he specifically said to me, “Dude this was 

awesome, seriously!”  In short, without the cooperation of our officers, our host church, the TBA 

staff (primarily Nancy), North Greenfield University worship team, Dr. Chris Schofield, and the 

numerous volunteers, this meeting could have been less effective, but instead it was incredible 

and the Holy Spirit moved among us.  Fortunately, the Annual Meeting was a watershed mo-

ment and has the potential to launch us into greater opportunities to impact lostness than we 

have experienced in quite some time. 

 

So, where to do we go from here?  What messages did we hear from the Lord during our meet-

ing?  From my perspective the Lord reminded me that while there are still many challenges be-

fore us, He is not done using the TBA for His glory.  Additionally, the Lord reminded me that He 

has placed, within the TBA, the resources to do all He has called us to do.  The question is, are 

we ready to step out in faith to boldly follow Jesus wherever He leads or are we going to enjoy 

this moment of joy and fall back into the same routines that have failed to reach those in need of 

a Savior?  I say the answer is absolutely not and in fact it is my commitment to assist in the fa-

cilitation of a new and powerful Awakening among His churches here in Transylvania County.   

 

My question to you is will you join us?  Will you work together with your fellow brothers and sis-

ters among our churches to achieve all the Lord has in store for us without a sense of jealously 

or competition?  If our Annual Meeting was any indication of your willingness to cooperate, we 

are already half way there.  Because of your commitment I am extremely excited about our fu-

ture regardless of what our enemies might say.  Remember, in Christ we can do all things, and 

to live for Christ always results in His glory as well as our blessing.  Again, thank you TBA and 

I look forward to many more productive years ahead serving the Lord together! 
 

 

In His Grip, 

Terry Pray for our churches without Pastors: 

Church at See Off 



Christmas Banquet for Pastors & Wives 

Tuesday, December 5  -  6:00pm 

Temple Baptist Church 

 

Please call or email the Baptist Center to 

sign up to attend.  Deadline to register is 

Monday, November 27. 

 

Each person should bring an inexpensive 

wrapped gift to share. 

Highlights of the  

160th Annual Meeting 

Worship Led By 

North Greenville University  

Campus Band 

Annual Sermon by 

Dr. Chris Schofield 

Awaken Ministries 



 
Association Financial Summary 

September 2023 
 

       Current  Year-to-Date 

Blantyre   $    125.00 $  1,125.00 
Blue Ridge      $      75.00 $     600.00 
Boylston   $    339.62 $  3,141.30 
Biltmore Brevard  $             0 $  2,500.00  
Brevard First    $ 1,046.87 $11,517.02 
Calvary   $    425.42 $  3,968.46 
Carr's Hill   $    250.00 $  2,250.00 
Carson's Creek      $    150.00 $  1,300.00 
Cathey's Creek    $    202.00 $  1,850.00 
Cedar Mountain  $    366.00 $  4,156.00 
Cherryfield   $             0 $  3,165.16 
Church at Sapphire    $             0 $  1,860.00 
Church at See Off  $             0 $              0 
Cove Church   $             0 $     150.00 
Dunn's Rock   $             0 $  6,308.54 
East Fork      $             0 $     900.00 
Enon    $             0 $     500.00 
Faith Missionary  $             0  $  1,358.00 
Grace      $    226.74 $  2,423.45 
Lake Toxaway      $             0 $     415.30  
Little River   $    535.50 $  1,606.50 
Middle Fork   $    200.00 $  1,800.00 
Morningside   $    361.90  $  1,738.90 
Mt. Moriah-Calvert  $             0 $              0 
New Hope     $             0 $     200.00 
North Toxaway     $      50.00 $     450.00 
Oak Grove     $             0 $     600.00 
Pisgah Forest   $    375.62 $  3,083.73 
Rocky Hill   $    400.00 $  3,600.00 
Temple      $    131.25           $  1,181.25 
Turkey Creek   $    200.00 $  1,800.00 
Zion       $             0 $  1,603.43 
Checking Interest  $        3.88  $       70.90 
Total Receipts                              $  5,464.80 $67,222.94 
Total Expenses                $10,491.34            $101,999.09 

   
       2023 Budget   $141,973.00 
       Needed Monthly to Meet Budget $11,831.00 

Church News 

 

Calvary - has 171 metal chairs free to a good home.  

Please call Dana at 828-884-4726 if interested. 

 

Carson’s Creek - will celebrate  

Homecoming on Nov. 19. 

 

Cedar Mountain - is hosting GriefShare  

on Tuesdays at 6pm. 

 

Little River - is seeking a part-time worship leader.  

For more info, please visit https://lrbchurch.org/

employment. 

 

New Hope - Will be collecting for Baptist Childrens’ 

Homes Thanksgiving Offering, and has collected 4 

backpacks for the Appalachian Ministry. 

 

Rocky Hill - is seeking a worship leader.   For more 

information and to apply, please contact Pastor  

Leland Holland at 828-553-3308 or  

lelandholland@yahoo.com. 

 

Churches please submit info of upcoming events by 

the 20th of the month for publication in the  

next edition. 

The Center for Women is seeking a 

part-time employee with social work/

case management experience.  Social 

worker certification not required, how-

ever the candidate must have case management experience, 

must be a Christ follower, and must be prolife.  The position 

will be provided through a grant from LifeLink for 2 years, 

15-20 hours/week at $20-22/hour.  For more information 

and to apply, please contact  

Meghan LaRose at 828-885-7885 or  

cpccare@comporium.net. 

Bell Ringers are needed for the Salvation 

Army in various locations around Brevard.  

Shifts are available 10am to 3pm and 3pm 

to 8pm, beginning Friday, November 17 and 

will continue through December 24.   

 

This is an enjoyable holiday experience 

open to everyone, offering a unique opportunity to interact 

with local citizens.  Every volunteer also provides an alter-

native to paying a bell ringer $12/hour, so your time goes 

further to help those less fortunate in our community.   

 

For more information, and to sign up for a shift, please 

contact Artie Wilson, Christmas Committee Chairman, at 

828-553-9790. 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 Weekly Prayer 

at TBA 

9:00am 

Aaron Whitmire 

Birthday  

(Carr’s Hill) 

Leland  Holland  

Birthday 

(Rocky Hill) 

3 4 

Appalachian 

Outreach 

Backpack 

Collection 

Calvary 

9am-12pm 

5 

Day of Prayer 

for the  

Persecuted 

Church 

 

Daylight  

Savings Time 

Ends 

6 7 

Weekly Prayer 

North  

Toxaway 

7:00am 

8 9 

Weekly Prayer 

at TBA 

9:00am 

10 11 

Veterans  

Day 

12 13 

 

14 

Weekly Prayer 

North  

Toxaway 

7:00am 

15 16 

Weekly Prayer 

at TBA 

9:00am 

17 18 

19 20 

Dodson 

Anniversary 

(Carson’s Creek) 

21 

Weekly Prayer 

North  

Toxaway 

7:00am 

 

Greta Stockman 

Birthday 

(TBA) 

22 23 

Thanksgiving  

Day 

Baptist Center 

Closed 

 

Todd Alewine 

Birthday 

(Dunn’s Rock) 

24 25 

26 27 

 

28 

Weekly Prayer 

North  

Toxaway 

7:00am 

29 30 

Weekly Prayer 

at TBA 

9:00am 

  

Operation Christmas Child  -  Collection Week  -  November 13-20 

Baptist State Convention of NC Annual Meeting 

November 6-7 Greensboro 



YOU CAN BECOME A VIRTUAL EXPLORER 

 

Over 3,000 people groups around the world have no missionary pres-

ence and likely no gospel access. No one is engaging them. 

Until now. 

 

The vision God gives us in Revelation 7:9 — a multitude from every nation, all 

tribes and peoples and languages — fuels our desire to take the gospel to the 

ends of the earth. But, we must be willing to go further than ever before — to 

the edges of lostness. 

 

WHY DOES THIS MATTER? 

• 8 billion people in the world 

• Living in 195 countries 

• Speaking over 7,000 languages 

Today, more than half have yet to hear the good news of Jesus Christ. 

 

3,072 Unengaged, Unreached People Groups 

• 1003 - South Asia 

• 220 - Europe 

• 448 - Asia/Pacific Rim 

• 147 - Global Deaf 

• 146 - Central Asia 

• 453 - Sub-Saharan Africa 

• 450 - Northern Africa & Middle East 

• 205 - The Americas 

 

WHAT WILL WE DO? 

We’ll send 300 explorers over 5 years to explore 3,072 unengaged people 

groups.  This pioneering initiative, Project 3000, will create 100 new jobs each 

year over three years. Each of these missionaries will be exploring 10 people 

groups over a two year period. We’ll be journeying into the unknown to find out 

where they live, learning about their culture, discerning their literacy, develop-

ing ministry strategies and more. 

 

WHAT CAN YOU DO? 

Join the Great Pursuit as a Virtual Explorer. 

Join the 1,819 of us committed to the Great Pur-

suit of reaching every nation by becoming a Vir-

tual Explorer. As a Virtual Explorer, you’ll get to 

follow along with us as we see every people 

group found and known.  You’ll receive: 

• Reports from Missionary Explorers 

• Urgent prayer requests as we go to the deepest parts of lostness 

• Opportunities to support and join the work 

• News about gospel impact among the least reached 

 

https://www.imb.org/great-pursuit/#the-great-pursuit 

https://biblia.com/bible/esv/Rev%207.9
https://www.imb.org/missionary-explorer/


NAMB’s Annie Offering Exceeds $70 Million - 

New All-Time High Giving Milestone 

 

North American Mission Board (NAMB) President Kevin Ezell announced Monday 

evening that in 2023 Southern Baptists gave an all-time record $70.2 million to 

the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering (AAEO) for North American missions. Ezell 

shared the news during the annual fall meeting of NAMB’s board of trustees in 

Denver.  

 

For six of the last seven years, Southern Baptists have set records in their giving to the Annie Offering. “I am 

grateful for how Southern Baptists love their missionaries and for how they have bought into the vision of reaching 

North America through evangelism, church planting and compassion ministry,” Ezell said in comments made be-

fore the meeting. “We need more evangelistic churches, especially in regions where the Gospel presence is less visi-

ble.” 

 

The AAEO has been the fuel that has helped Southern Baptists plant more than 10,000 churches since 2010, sup-

porting more than 2,900 missionaries throughout North America. NAMB has provided evangelism resources and 

extended compassion ministry efforts throughout the continent as every contribution to the AAEO goes directly to 

support missionaries and ministry efforts on the field. 

 

Since 2017, giving to the offering has attained record totals each year aside from pandemic-impacted 2020. South-

ern Baptists’ determination to raise the bar in their support of missionaries through the AAEO has allowed NAMB 

to extend additional benefits to Send Network church-planting missionaries and enabled a four-year survival rate 

that consistently hovers around 85 percent. 

 

“Southern Baptists do believe in what you are doing,” Ezell told trustees and church planters gathered for dinner 

Monday evening, Oct. 2. “We have your back,” Ezell told church planters. “And the reason we can say that with 

great confidence is that Southern Baptists are helping us fuel that through the Annie offering and the Cooperative 

Program.” 

 

The offering is named after Southern Baptist missions pioneer, Annie Armstrong, who rallied men, women and 

churches to support their missionaries financially to ensure that the Gospel continued to be delivered to the na-

tions. In 2023, that need continues as people from around the world move to the U.S. and Canada. 

In comments shared before the announcement, Sandy Wisdom-Martin, executive director-treasurer for Woman’s 

Missionary Union, noted, “Annie Armstrong once said, ‘God never issues a command without making obedience 

possible.’ People are moving across the planet in unprecedented ways, gaining access to the Gospel being pro-

claimed in North America. We must avail ourselves of the bountiful opportunities before us to share hope found 

only in Christ with our neighbors. “We celebrate gifts to the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering and are grateful to 

Southern Baptists for their generosity,” Wisdom-Martin continued. “Through this giving mechanism, we are united 

to reach North America with the Good News.” 

 

The offering provides more than half of NAMB’s overall budget each year, and the total is counted based on giving 

during each fiscal year, from October through September. Since 2010, Southern Baptists have increased their giv-

ing to the Annie Offering by 29 percent. 

 

Vance Pitman, president of Send Network, NAMB’s church planting arm, pointed out that the record giving comes 

at a time of economic challenge and hardship for many people. “This is a year when the economy is down. Most 

churches are reporting their giving is down. And to see a record like this, in the midst of that,” Pitman said. “It re-

minds me of the verse in 2 Corinthians when Paul writes about the church of Macedonia. He said out of their abun-

dance of joy and their deep poverty, they gave.” 

 

Brandon Elrod, NAMB 

Article Courtesy Biblical Recorder October 3, 2023 

 

 

 



The change from Daylight Saving Time on November 5 will provide a great service opportunity for youth groups 

and others to “Do a Good Turn” and make a difference in the lives of aging adults.  Make plans now to reach out to 

older adults in your church and community and give the gift of time.  Offer to help change their clocks and devices 

on Saturday, November 4 before the time change on November 5.   

 

Your acts of service may include: 

• Changing clocks 

• Checking for working smoke alarms 

• Installing new smoke alarms 

• Replacing burned out light bulbs 

• Cleaning gutters 

• Doing yard work 

• Enjoying fellowship 

Operation Christmas Child 

Collection Week 

November 13-20 

 

 

Materials & more  

available at 

samaritanspurse.org 

 

Shoeboxes are also available at the  

Baptist Center. 

Collection Points: 
 

Little River Baptist Church 

Monday 11/13  10a - 12pm 

Tuesday 11/14  4pm - 7pm 

Wednesday 11/15 2pm - 4pm 

Thursday 11/16 10am - 12pm 

Friday 11/17  2pm - 4pm 

Saturday 11/18  10am - 12pm 

Sunday 11/19  1:30pm - 4pm 

Monday 11/20  9am - 11:30am 

 

 

Brevard Wesleyan Church 

Monday 11/13   10am - 4pm 

Tuesday 11/14  2pm - 5pm 

Wednesday 11/15 2pm - 5pm 

Thursday 11/16 2pm - 5pm 

Friday 11/17  2pm - 5pm 

Saturday 11/18  2pm - 4pm 

Sunday 11/19  2pm - 4pm 

Monday 11/20  9am - 12pm 

 



Fruitland Baptist Bible College  

Presents 33 New Graduates 

 

Fruitland Baptist Bible College awarded 

degrees to 33 new graduates during their 

commencement ceremony on September 

15th, 2032 at the school’s main campus in 

Hendersonville, NC. 22  

 

English speaking students were awarded 

an Associates in Religion/Christian Minis-

tries, and 11 Spanish speaking students 

were awarded the Certificate of Christian 

Leadership/Ministry. 

 

Fruitland President Dr. David Horton said that the school’s graduates mostly came to Fruitland because 

of the recommendation of an alumnus of Fruitland.  “The very best recruiters we have for Fruitland are 

the alumni, and we just appreciate you very much,“ said Horton. “I’m very much aware this afternoon, 

as are these graduates, that when they come across the platform, we will be celebrating their accom-

plishment, but they realize that their accomplishment couldn’t have happened without you as families, 

friends, and church families supporting them and holding them up, and walking with them through this 

journey.” 

 

Lance Scarlett, an Alumnus and Professor of Fruitland, gave the bilingual Baccalaureate Sermon out of 

Micah 6:6-8 on “I Am Graduating; Now What?” He encouraged the graduates to continue to sit at the 

feet of Jesus, saying, “You see a lot more when you walk. You hear a lot more when you walk. You find a 

lot more when you walk. Avoid the temptation of always having to be doing something, and don’t think 

you have to justify yourself to someone else for sitting at the feet of Jesus.” 

 

Scarlett addresses the graduates in English, with Robert Fernandez interpreting into Spanish. Fernan-

dez is the Director of Spanish Theological Education at Fruitland. 

 

Horton reminded the audience that Fruitland is a ministry of the Baptist State Convention of North 

Carolina, and that about 50% of Fruitland’s budget comes from the funds of the Cooperative Program. 

He thanked the audience for their generous giving and support of Fruitland, as well as their continual 

prayers and sending students to Fruitland. 

 

Fruitland is owned and operated by the Baptist State Convention of North Carolina, and is supported by 

financial gifts through the Cooperative Program. Fruitland trains Christian leaders to serve in a variety 

of ministry roles at its main campus in Hendersonville, NC, and at satellite campuses across the state. 

 

Article Courtesy Biblical Recorder 

October 6, 2023 



Update from the Aikens 
 

We have been encouraged in having numerous, good mission teams who have traveled to the Northeast to assist 

churches in reaching their communities for Christ. Some of the work that has been done is nothing less than mi-

raculous. The churches here are very grateful for the help of these volunteers. With some, ongoing partnerships 

have developed with teams returning to the same area for years. Often times these churches help the smaller 

church or church plant with continuous finances and resources. This is even more of a blessing. If a church does 

not work in community with other believers, isolation and depression set in. The gospel is hindered. We believe in 

partnership, networking, accountability, working together.  It is the way Christ wanted His church to reach this 

world with the good news of salvation and restoration. 

  

The 2024 requests for mission teams are coming in for all three of the partnerships with which we work. Many of 

these posted on the baptistsonmission.org web site are from new contacts that have been made this year. We are 

so grateful. Also churches across NC are preparing around 21,000 Christmas backpacks that will soon be distrib-

uted to children in many states. Please pray for all this as God provides the wisdom and direction for the details. 

 This month we have been able to make several more visits with PA pastors, worshipping with many, taking some 

out to eat, sharing partnership info and listening much. Throughout the time here in Pennsylvania and through-

out New England, there is something that we are assured of. In the churches where there are consistent, dependa-

ble, committed workers, there is steady spiritual growth. In churches where the pastor or his wife do not have con-

tinual support, the work is weak and often dies. This support often comes from church members or accountability 

with other pastors or wives. One of the greatest prayer concerns we have is for God to raise up church strengthen-

ing couples who would commit to work alongside pastors and their families. These couples may come from the lo-

cal community or they might come from another church or state. They could be you. 

  

For the past twenty one years, church strengthening has been our heartbeat and passion. We have seen the bene-

fits and joys of this ministry.  Some of our dearest friends have been pastors and wives of pastors with whom we 

have cried, prayed, laughed and worked. Please pray with us that as many of us age, God will call other younger, 

willing workers. We know without any doubt, the fields are white for harvest. Time is running out. There is not 

time for delay or excuses. May the Holy Spirit work in all of us to do what He is calling us to do. 

  

Thank you all for your prayers and love for us. You are all a blessing to us and we love you so 

much. 

  

Kathie and Dewey 

NC Baptists on Mission 

ServeNC is an opportunity for every N.C. Baptist 

church to love its community in Jesus' name.   

Every church. Every community. Whether it's paint-

ing a school, cleaning up a yard, or serving meals to 

those in need, your church knows your community's 

context. You can choose the best project to make a 

difference through ServeNC. 

 

Commit your church to one week of being on mission 

together and display the gospel to those in 

need, Aug. 3-10, 2024.  

 

Register your church today at 

serveNC.com 

https://ncbaptist.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1a926f4856961f799a5a81888&id=f4a0af335e&e=85a9373adf
https://ncbaptist.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1a926f4856961f799a5a81888&id=f4a0af335e&e=85a9373adf




Senior Celebration in the Mountains 

Etowah Baptist Church is Seeking the Following Positions: 

 

Part-time Student Pastor to lead middle and high school students by discipling them to 

greater spiritual maturity through Wednesday Evening “Student” Worship, preaching, 

teaching, and loving them and their parents to see all come to know Jesus Christ as their 

Lord and Savior.  The candidate should have lots of energy, pray, plan, lead, and partici-

pate in student events and student outreach at schools, in the community, and on mission 

trips.   

 

Part-time Children’s Pastor/Director for children ages 3 to 5th grade, who loves the Lord, loves kids and their 

parents, can engage children with different attention spans, and teach Biblical values, Scriptures, and lifestyle 

through Wednesday Evening AWANA, Sunday Morning Growth Groups, Wee Worship, and Junior Worship.  The 

candidate should have experience managing adult and teen volunteers and parents dealing with challenging home-

life circumstances, and should be a leader who prays, plans, and participates in children’s events, outreach at area 

elementary schools, and children’s mission projects.   

 

Resumes with personal testimony should be sent to: 

Etowah Baptist Church 

Attn:  Leadership Team 

P. O. Box 326 

Etowah, NC 28729 

 

Both positions will remain open until filled. 










